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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 200107018
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
I am currently writing a chapter for a book which is largely about trans people and prisons. I have been asked to write a chapter regarding trans people and the probation service. I have been able to locate figures relating to trans people in the prison setting but am unable to locate any data re trans people sentenced and being supervised on community based options. I wonder if you could point me in the right direction?
Your email has been handled as a request under the FOIA. 
I can confirm MoJ holds but does not routinely publish the information you have requested on transgender offenders supervised in the community. I have therefore provided the figure in text below:

 As at 30th June 2019, there were 169 transgender individuals being supervised on a community sentence by the probation services. 
Please note for context that there were over 58,000 (52% of total) cases in the same period that were not recorded or where transgender status is not disclosed by the offender.
2

